








magazine). Toronto area members can attend the C.W.S. 's Annual Spring Native Plant Sale, to be
held this year on May 14, from 10 A.M. at the Civic Garden Center in North York. Paul also
brought along a number of available books.

It's interesting to note that there was no duplication of the books brought by Bill and Paul which
attests to the variety of materials that are available out there. Books on hand included: The Butterfly
Garden by Jerry Sedenko, a Xerces Soc. book on Butterfly Gardening, Robert Pyle's excellent
Audubon Society Handbook for Butterfly Watchers (which is now available in paperback), and easily
found books on creating and maintaining a butterfly garden from HP and Ortho Books. A short
question period followed the presentation. One of the items that came up was how to attract moths to
your garden - an offered suggestion was to include Night Scented Stock or the white, fragrant form of
Nicotiana in your garden. A delightful program, many thanks to both Bill and Paul.

UPCOMING PROGRAMMES

Mar 26: Jurgen Hoth, an official with Monarca A.C. and a doctoral candidate at the University of
\Vaterloo (Faculty of Environmental Studies), will speak on "Rural Development and the Protection of
the Monarch Butterfly in Mexico: a necessary conflict?" (thanks to Don Davis for suggesting this
speaker)

Apr. 23: Doug Curry (R.O.M., University of Toronto) will speak about the evolution of blackflies
(just in time for the field season!).

********************

NOTICE

Remember to register for the Mottled Dusk-ywing (Erynnis martiaJis) hot-line. See the last minutes of
meeting. The hot-line 'phone number is 1-519-756-9546 and is an answering machine at the home of
Bill Lamond. Please leave your name and 'phone number and areas that could be surveyed.

The following is the text of the letter mentioned in item 3a:

The Honourable Howard Hampton, Minister of Natural Resources, 99 Wellesley St. W., Whitney
Block, Queen's Park, Toronto, Ont., M7A 1W3.

Dear Sir:

As a citizen of Ontario, I am very concerned about your lack of support for natural areas protection in
this Province. In addition, I am very concerned with what seems to be your Minstry's attempts to
destroy the grass roots conservation of our natural resources as capably delivered for almost 50 years,
by local watershed residents through their Conservation Authorities.

Your government must recognize the value of Conservation Authorities and do everything possible to
assist them in continuing to protect Ontario's irreplaceable natural landscapes.



Please fully reinstate our conservation land tax rebate program for Conservation lands, and enhance
conservation delivery capabilities through full support for their programs and services. My children
and grand-children thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely,

(your name)

Note:
As you've likely guessed this came from a Consenration Authority (no!). If it's a little strong for
you, and I personally think that it is overly self-serving, then feel free to modify it as you see fit. The
important thing is to WRITE A LETTER. See the information sheet for further info., it IS a worthy
cause, especially for entomologists - habitat loss is our greatest enemy.

Phil
=====================

I Get High on Butterflies
by Joe Roseblatt

I get high on butterflies;
the way they loom in the air
and land on air-dromes

of petals

and with nervous wings
shake off their colours

of orange, green and blue...

I get high on butterflies;
their very names:

Tiger swallowtail
Zebra
Pygmy Blue
Arctic skipper
Spring azure

Common wood nymph.

Caught in the net of my mind
they whirl around

and around...

(submitted by Neb Lecic, from a book he found in the library)

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

I thought that you might enjoy the piece that appeared in the Sunday Sun, on Sunday, Feb. 27th. so
I've put it on the back of the C.A. information sheet (although the copy isn't very good) Phil
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CONSERVATION IN QUESTION
IIOntario's 38 Conservation Authorities are to continue to exist, we need your
support,

For halla century, Ontario's community-based Conservation Authorities hm'e
worked Oil your behalf to protect the residents afOlltario lrom natural disasters and
to conserve the province's natural heritage.

But Conserl'ation Authorities and the work they do are at risk!

On April 23, 1993, the provincial government cut its funding to Consen1ation
Authorities by 22%. In addition, the Conservation Land Tax Rebate Program for
public lands owned by Conservation Authorities was eliminated, without lI'al'1ling
or discussion. Conservation Authorities were suddenly required to pay some extra
$3.6 million in taxes on wetlands, forests and other environmentally significllnt
lands they own and manage in trust for the residents ofOntario.

Thanks to the support of thousands ofOntario residents and man)' organizations
throughout the province, the Minister ofNatural Resources recently an1lounced
that Conservation Authorities could, for 1993 alone, use money earmarked lor other
projects to help pay some of the 1993 taxes owing. While we are pleased with the
one-year repreive, conservation lands are still at risk.

While showing some flexibility regarding 1993 land taxes, the Minister also
announced further funding cuts for 1994 and beyond ofup to 31 % for other
important conservation sen';ces - tree planting, erosion control agreements, forest
management, and minor dam maintenance.

We need your support, ifOntario Conservation Authorities are to continue their
half century ofsuccess in protecting Olltario residents and our natural heritage. We
urge you to register your concern by signing and sending the attached card to The
Hon. Howard Hampton, Ontario Minister ofNatural Resources. Please show you
care about the ftlture ofour province, the sustained safety and health ofour
residents and the continued conservation ofour natural heritage for ftlture
generatiollS.

Member of the Association of Conse/1/ation Authorities of Ontario
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The sixth meeting of the 93/94 season was held on March 26th in the Planetarium Lecture Room,
starting at 1:15 p.m. Members present included Quimby Hess, Phil & Pat Schappert, Duncan
Robertson, Merne Powers, Carolyn King, Paul McGaw, W.D. McIlveen, Bill Edmonds, Tony
Holmes, Chris Rickard, Catherine Ukas, Neb Lecic, Jim Hunter, Jim Spottiswood, Don Davis, Helen
Juhola, John Eberlie, and Sid Daniels. Visitors included Nick Lecic, Allan M. Vatcher, Stanley
Chan, Heather Stanworth, Lucia Mency, Stan Mazur, Mary Machutt, Ruben Flores, Modika Perera,
Doug Currie (ROM), Hilary Craig, Karen Jaworski (Island Nat. Sci. School), David Heap, Dianna
Flemming (Toronto Bd. Ed.), Paul Schtomer, Helena Bowkun (RCM), Sergio Aguilera (Mexican
Consulate), Eva Aguilera, Flor Aguilera (Mex. student), John Bedford, and the speaker, Jurgen Hoth.
In all, there were 43 members and visitors present (and if you can believe the sign-in book, Jean
Chretien, an "out-of-town vistor", too), this may be some sort of record!!! The majority of the
visitors knew or knew of the speaker, or saw the advertisement in NOW magazine. President Phil
Schappert introduced himself and the Vice-President, noting that the Treasurer and the Secretary sent
their regrets that they would be unable to attend, and welcomed the members and the visitors to the
meeting. Phil would like to thank his wife, Pat, for consenting to record the minutes.

1. Program:

Don Davis, instrumental in inviting this speaker, graciously agreed to perform the introduction. The
speaker, Jurgen Hoth, as we found out, is well-travelled, having worked on/with mountain rabbits in
Mexico, Pacas, a large (and in Jurgen's opinion delicious) rodent, in Central America, sheep in
Britain, reindeer in Scandanavia, and now the Monarch. The theme of conservation was apparent.
He did his masters at Guelph and is currently a doctoral candidate at the University of Waterloo.

Jurgen broke his talk into four parts. First, a short introduction to the major features of the biology of
the Monarch with an emphasis on its migration (he worked out an equivalency, so that we might put
the migration in perspective, that suggests that the distance we would have to travel, given the
disparity in weight, to equal the Monarch's feat would be about 340 million miles, or 3 1/2 times the
distance from the Earth to the Sun, and that if you made the round trip, the next generation to
undertake this journey would be your great, great grandchildren, and of course none of the
intervening generations will visit the site! I), the discovery of the Mexican overwintering sites and past
efforts, woefully ill-conceived, at conservation. This was followed by Jurgen' s socioeconomic survey
and analysis of the factors influencing tree-eutting at the sites. Not surprisingly, the poorest people
were having the largest impact on the sites. Addressing this issue directly will go a long way to
ensuring that the sites are not degraded further.



The third part of Jurgen's presentation, and the part he considered most controversial, was his belief
that some disturbance of the sites has occurred historically and is likely a necessary condition of the
Monarch's choice of sites. To support this he provided evidence that Monarch overwintering sites are
all in intermediate areas where a gradient of conditions occur. For instance, Monarch sites are located
where light penetration into the forest is not too low or too high (in other words, where the forest is
not too dense or too open). An additional benefit of moderate to low levels of disturbance includes
keeping the shrub layer (essential for butterflies to climb up out of the snow) healthy. Jurgen
suggested that some disturbance of the sites will be a necessary part of any management plan. In the
last part of his presentation, Jurgen discussed current and future conservation efforts and reported on
his recent trip to Mexico (he just got back mid-March).

One of the questions that arose during the question period that followed was about the reported 70%
die-off in 1992 (it was widely reported around the world that 70% of all of the Monarchs in Mexico
had died as a result of an extended period of bad weather). Jurgen suggested that while this was a
case of over-statement resulting from a single sample of one site it had the far-reaching effect of
encouraging the Mexican government to hold public meetings about Monarch conservation efforts for
the first time. And as we had just learned, there is little doubt that the invovement of the local people
will be a necessary part of a successful conservation strategy. President Phil Schappert thanked the
speaker and presented him with a copy of the Ontario Butterfly Atlas. This was followed by a short
break before the business meeting began. Twenty-one persons stayed for the meeting.

2. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted.

3. Treasurers report: (omitted, due to absence of Treasurer)

4. Correspondence:
a) Secretary Nancy van der Poorten had forwarded information regarding the first annual meeting
of the North American Butterfly Association (NABA) in Pomona, NJ, May 6-8, 1994. Interested
persons should contact Nancy or Phil for further info.
b) Other NABA news included a report on the 1993 Butterfly Counts (see page 4) and a notice or
reminder of the forthcoming 1994 count period. More will follow on this item (see also Field
Trips, item 6a below).
c) Long Point Bird Observatory is looking for participants in a Red-Shouldered Hawk Survey. If
you want further info. contact Phil.
d) Two items were received from the Hamilton Naturalist's Club who are hosting this years FON
conference at McMaster University, May 27-29, 1994. The first was a reminder, including the
agenda for the meeting, and noted that this is the HNG's 75th anniversary. The second was an
invitation to set-up a display, exhibit or product. As we have all three of these, a table would be
worthwhile, not to mention that we really should represent the always-under-represented insects.
Who else will? Volunteers are needed to "person" the tables. Call Phil or Alan ASAP.
e) A brochure from Chapman & Hall Publishers, courtesy of Classey, included some new titles of
interest to members: Insect Conservation Biology by M.J. Samways; Host-Plant Selection by
Phytophagous Insects by E.A. Bernays and R.F. Chapman; Monitoring Butterflies for Ecology
and Conservation by E. Pollard and T. Yates; The Planthoppers ed. by R.F. Denno and T.J.
Perfect; Scuttle Flies: The Phoridae by H. Disney; Medical Insects and Arachnids by R.P. Lane
and R.W. Crosskey; and Insect Natural Enemies ed. by M. Jervis and N. Kidd. Whew, there
goes another two or three hundred dollars!



f) the Vankleek Hill & District Nature Society is holding a birdathon to raise funds to help save
the Alfred Bog, home of the Bog Elfin, between Ottawa and Montreal. Anyone interested in
participating, or in "buying" an acre of bog (you'll receive an Honorary Deed and a tax receipt for
a $50 donation), please contact Phil.
g) John Eberlie brought along a copy of the Newsletter of the Biological Survey of Canada (Vol.
13, #1, Spring 1994) and mentioned that Steve Marshall (Guelph, Env. BioI.) is investigating the
possibility of a book/workshop/symposium on identifying rare and potentially endangered insects.
h) Don Davis brought in, amongst other things, his Monarch newsletter, a copy of the section on
the Monarch from the new book "Butterfly Conservation" by T.R. New (Oxford Univ. Press,
1991), a beetle specimen from Borneo, and a pillow containing 30% milkweed fluff.

5. Business Arising:

a) Quimby Hess brought in a newpaper published by WWF (Canada) called "Working for
Wildlife". Interestingly, an article on page 3 concerns the same Maritime Ringlet butterfly which
was the focus of a CNF article (that tries to pressure COSEWIC into listing it as an endangered
species) which we reported in the last minutes! The caption of the accompanying photo. says it
all: "Whether it's bears or butterflies, WWF is working to ensure the survival of Canada's
wildlife". But, of course, there are no endangered insects in Canada (I find myself getting more
and more sarcastic as I get older, is this normal? - Phil).

6. New Business:

a) Field Trips: It's that time of year again folks. Bring your suggestions to the April meeting, a
few to think about include: butterfly counts for the Canada Day weekend, the Ganaraska Forest
Area (Northumberland Co.), possibly mid-June through July (John Eberlie points out that the local
Conservation Authority is undertaking flora and fauna surveys this year and our input on insects of
the area would be appreciated), tag along with Michigan Entomol. Soc. trips, Peterborough Co.
(possibly Cavan Bog and Trent University), a fall trip (around the Thanksgiving Day weekend?) to
the Montreal Insectarium. It is very likely that the Karner Blue Working Groups in Haldimand/
Norfolk and Lambton/Pinery will have survey work ongoing, it would be beneficial to aid these
groups on one or two field trips. Suggestions? Volunteers?!?
b) John Eberlie extends an open invitation to anyone attending the FON's May trip for butterflies
to the Oak Ridges Moraine area south of Rice Lake to stop by and join him for dinner. Contact
John at 905-372-8673.

UPCOMING PROGRAM

Apr. 23: Doug Curry (R.O.M., University of Toronto) will speak about the evolution and the
general biology of blackflies with his focus on Ontario species Gust in time for the field season!).
Don't miss this one!

********************
REMINDER

Remember to register for the Mottled Duskywing (Erynnis martialis) hot-line. The hot-line 'phone
number is 1-519-756-9546 and is an answering machine at the home of Bill Lamond. Please leave
your name and 'phone number and areas that you could survey.



NORTH AMERICAN BUTTERFLY ASSOCIATION

The NABA-Xerces Fourth of July Butterfly Count, 1993

The 19th annual NABA-Xerces 4th of July Butterfly Count was held in the summer of 1993,
administered by the North American Butterfly Association (NABA). Volunteer participants
conducted a one-day census of all butterflies observed at sites within their 15-mile diameter count
circle. Most counts were held in late June and July.

The 211 4th of July Butterfly Counts held in 1993 represent a considerable increase (12%)
from the 189 counts in 1992 -- since 1990 the program has grown 70%. The 1993 counts
occurred in 40 states (39 in 1992) and 4 Canadian provinces (same as in 1992), as well as one
state ofMexico (same as in 1992) and, for the first time, 1 European country (Bavaria, Germany).
Wisconsin was the state with the most counts (15, same as in 1992), followed by New York (14
1993 counts; 10 in 1992). Four counts (Berkeley, California; Gilpin County, Colorado; High
Line Canal, Colorado; Lower Pearl River, Louisiana/Mississippi) have been held for all 19 years
of the count program. The sum of people participating in each count was 1,653, although some
people are tallied more than once, since they participated in two or more counts. This is a 27%
increase from the 2,197 participants in 1992.

Two counts tied for the highest species diversity, with 98 species found in 1993 on both the
Patagonia and Ramsey Canyon, Arizona counts. The highest diversity ever recorded on the
counts north of Mexico occurred in 1992: 102 on the Patagonia, Arizona count followed by 101
on the Gilpin County, Colorado count. By counting 7,023 individuals, the Cumberland, NJ count
tallied the most adult butterfly individuals on a single count in 1993.

,

TO GET THE 1993 COUNT REPORT...
The 1993 count report costs $4 (US.) for members of NABA and $6 (US.) for non-members.
Please mail your order (please specify year of report) with check or money order payable (in US.
dollars) to NABA to:

NABA International Count Co-editor
909 Birch Street
Baraboo, Wisconsin 53913, USA

Attention Xerces Society members: Because the· administration 'of the count program was
transferred from Xerces to NABA last year, you will no longer receive the count report as a
membership benefit from Xerces. To receive the count report, you must now order it from
NABA.

President: Jeffrey Glassberg; VPs: Paul Opler, Robert Robbins, Ann Swengel; Secretary: Brian Cassie;
Tres.: Ann Swengel; Directors: Steven Prchal, Patricia Sutton, Guy Tudor & the aforementioned officers
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MEMORANDUM

All Members of the T.E.A. Board of Directors

Constitution Sub-committee (PJS, DR, AJH)

Draft (March 1994) for your comments

April 8, 1994

Enclosed you will find (some of you were handed copies at the last TEA meeting) a
draft of the TEA Constitution, prepared by Duncan after consideration of a draft prepared by
myself. I do not feel it would be productive, especially given the rapidly approaching field
season, to call a meeting to discuss the draft at this stage, however, it is imperative that we
complete this task before the first meeting of the next season, ie. September. To accomplish
this I am proposing the following sequence of events: (i) all members of the BOD will submit
their comments, in writing, to either Duncan or myself (addresses below) by May 31,1994 (if
your comments are not received by then we will assume you are in agreement with the draft),
(ii) Duncan, Alan, and I will meet sometime in June/July to hammer out a final draft, (iii) we
will call a meeting of the full Board for mid to late August to complete the BOD approval
process. This will be necessary if we are to get written copies of the new and old constitutions
out to all members together with a ballot form to enable out-of-town members to vote on the
adoption of the changes recommended by the BOD, as per the existing constitution. A formal
member vote is planned for the September meeting.

With specific regard to the by-laws, costs of publications, to both members and
non-members, would be formalized as per previous discussions (eg. photocopy, production
and postage, shipping and handling costs for Occasional Publication back-issues, set fee and
postage, shipping and handling costs for current stock-on-hand stuff, AJH to advise) and the
collecting code will, I presume, be as per pp. 1-2 in Occasional Publication #22-90 (1989
summary). The incorporation of by-laws as part of the constitution will allow the BOD (and a
general member vote at a regular TEA meeting?) to revise the dues or costs of publications as
required without resorting to a complete mail ballot for a minor revision to the constitution.

All comments are welcome. What have we missed? What should we anticipate? How
formal do we have to be? Please give some thought to future needs of the TEA also.

Send comments to:
Phil Schappert, 18 Railway St., Maple, Ont., L6A 1P7 or to:
Duncan Robertson, 52 Florence St., Kingston, Ont., K7M 1Y6

Phil
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The seventh meeting of the 93/94 season was held on April 23rd in the Planetarium Lecture Room,
starting at 1 p.m. Members present were Quimby Hess, Phil & Pat Schappert, Duncan Robertson,
Merne Powers, Alan Hanks, Carolyn King, Paul McGaw, W.O. McIlveen, Bill Edmonds, Jim
Spottiswood, Don Davis, Michael & Nancy van der Poorten, Chris Rickard, Doug Scovell, Tom
Toyomi Ikeda, Miriam Webster, Catherine Ukas & Neb Lecic. Visitors were Modika Perera, Steve
Perlman, Frank Adare, Jackie Ritzen, Nancy Smith, Nick Lecic, L. Guile, Eric and Robert Dunbar, John
and Nick van Nostrand, Don White and our speaker - Doug Curry. Phil Schappert welcomed the
members and visitors to the meeting. There were 34 people in attendance for the speakers presentation,
21 of whom remained for the business meeting.

1. Phil introduced our speaker. Dr. Doug Curry obtained his Doctorate at Alberta, carried out post­
doctorate studies at D.B.C., worked at the CNC in Ottawa and currently works at the R.O.M. and U.
ofT. The subject ofhis presentation was "The Natural History of Blackflies in Ontario".

Blackflies have a world-wide distribution, occurring wherever there is a source of clean flowing
water, except Antarctica and some islands (Hawaii, for example). There are some 1500 species
extant, many of which remain undescribed. There are 260 species found in North America, about
70 of these occur in Ontario. The females have large mouthparts and small eyes while the males are
the reverse of this. The females use their mouthparts to obtain a blood-meal, which contains the
necessary protein for the development of the eggs. These are laid in clean, clear running water, with
lake outflows being preferred as they are warmer and have an abundance of nutrients. The larvae
hatch in about a week, attach themselves in groups to a substrate and are positioned so that water can
flow through them (Le. filter feeding). There are several larval instars and a cocoon is spun for
pupation. The adults hatch in about 2 weeks, float to the surface and flyaway. Most species
overwinter as eggs but some are known to spend the winter as larvae.

Blackflies are attracted by movement, colour (especially darker shades and blue jeans!), CO2 and
heat. The mouthparts are saw-like and cut though the capillary bed, releasing blood to be sucked up.
Most mammals and birds act as hosts for the insects, which do not appear to prey on exothermic
animals such as reptiles and amphibians (or other insects!). Most species of blackflies are
surprisingly specific in their choice of a blood-meal host and species can be roughly categorized by
the type of host that they use (for example, those that specialize on birds are "ornithophilic").
Females will also take flower nectar and males subsist totally on this source. Most, in fact the vast
majority of, species do not bite humans at all. "MuskoflM" is generally as effective as any repellent
for keeping them away.

Treatment for the effects of blackfly bites often includes antihistamines, as some people will swell
up from the bites. The itch that occurs after you've been bitten comes from the saliva, which has an
anaesthetic as well as an anti-coagulant. Luckily, Ontario blackflies do not carry any human



diseases, but in Africa they certainly do. Following the presentation, there were many questions
from the audience, who all enjoyed this extremely interesting talk on the insects we probably dislike
the most! Many thanks to Doug for taking the time to speak to us.

After a short break, the minutes of the last meeting were accepted.

2. Treasurers report:
a) The membership stands at 104 listed with 17 unpaid to date after two reminders. No further
minutes will be sent to these members, but their names will be retained on a separate list.
b) Current balance $1238. Balance in the Atlas account stands at $6991

3. Correspondence:
a) A letter was received from Paul Syme, our member in Sault Ste. Marie (recently retired from the
Canadian Forestry Service, Department of Environment, Canada), who will be in the Toronto region
in October or November and may be able to give a presentation at one of the meetings or a special
lecture in conjunction with the ROM, York and U. ofT. More will follow on this item.
b) A listing of butterfly records from Dingman Creek in Middlesex County was received from Jane
Bowles of Thorndale. Mary Gartshore and Michael Oldham also contributed records to this study.
c) A letter from Boyce Drummond, Book Review Editor for the Lepidopterists Society, regarding
the Ontario Butterfly Atlas, which was reviewed in the February 1994 Journal. Copies of the review
were available for members who do not receive the journal.
d) A letter from David Iftner of Sparta, New Jersey, regarding the publication "Papillons et
Chenilles du Quebec et de rest Canada". David was able to obtain a copy of the book from the
Champlain Bookshop in Toronto.
e) A letter from a U ofT graduate regarding insect supply materials.
f) The usual various and sundry interesting materials from Don Davis including the Feb. 94 issue
(Vol. 2, No.1) of American Butterflies (see this issue for Part I of a series on identifying Eastern
duskywings by J. Glassberg), a title page photocopy for "Checklist of Beetles of Canada and Alaska"
edited by Y. Blousquet of the Biosystematics Research Centre, Ottawa (available from Research
Branch of Ag. Canada, publication #1861/E, 1991), a copy of an article, "Incredible Journey" by
Downs Mathews, published in athe magazine of the Discovery Channel, "Destination: Discovery",
about the monarch migration (mentioning Don's "Guinness" record), and stuff from the OMNR and
from Pres'quille Park.
g) Material regarding the FON Conference in Hamilton (McMaster University) on May 27-29. The
aforementioned Don Davis has agreed to represent us at the conference. If you're there (why aren't
you?), drop by and say Hi! Many thanks to Don for offering/agreeing to rep.
h) a letter from Prince Edward Point Cottages re: available accomodations in the Prince Edward
Point National Wildlife Area. For more info. call 613-476-3764.
i) advertisements from Australia re: available and upcoming publications including announcement
of the forthcoming "Carcasson's African Butterflies" by P.R. Ackery, C.R. Smith, and R.I. Vane­
Wright (editors) from the London Natural History Museum. This one looks very worthwhile from
the description given!! For more info. call Phil.

4. Business Arising:
a) New information was on hand from the Karner Blue Recovery Team including Minutes of Feb. 8
Meeting, final draft of the Recovery Plan, first draft of the 5 year plan for Lambton Wildlife's KB
Sanctuary, and a copy of Ann Swengel's report on the status of the KB in Wisconsin. Anyone with
an interest in this material should contact Phil. Phil also reported that Tom Mason was meeting with
researchers and US Fish & Wildlife people at the Toledo Zoo re: their ongoing efforts at rearing of



the Melissa Blue. Tom plans to continue rearing Eastern Tailed Blues this summer as an "experience
building" pilot project.
b) Various suggestions for field trips were discussed (see item 6 below for further details):

1) Butterfly Counts: Tom Mason will run counts again this year, likely July 1st. Phil will check
with Jim Kamstra regarding Durham Region count this year.
2) Peterborough County in late June (Phil Schappert).
3) Branchton area (Michael van der Poorten).
4) The Hamilton area (search for the Giant Swallowtail) but no volunteers to lead this.
5) Monarch tagging at Presqu'ile with Don Davis in September (details to follow).
6) Visit to the Montreal Insectarium in the fall (before the snow flies but after the field season,
say around mid-October). Volunteers?!?

5. New Business
1) Quimby Hess is offering a "moth collecting UV & black light" for sale. This deluxe unit
comes with a wood carrying case and is ready for the field, price is $35.00. Contact Quimby at
416-482-1637 for further info.
2) A letter has been written on behalf of the TEA to protest a planned spray of B.t. at the
Portageville Swamp Conservation Area in York Region to "control?" mosquitoes. Alan plans to
attend a public meeting to further protest this. For more info., call Alan.

6. Field Trips (in chronological order)
The following field trip/ surveys/ butterfly counts are in the offering:
1) The respective working groups of the Karner Blue Recovery Team do not have specific
events planned, however, they would appreciate your reports if you're out-and-about in the area.
Please call before you visit the sites (you might get some company) and remember to report after
your visit. If you're going to be in the Port Franks/lpperwashlPinery area of Lambton County
call Ken Stead at 519-759-1145 (June/September) or 519-243-3306 (July/August). Ken tells us
that he counts Lupines in June and LWI are planning some small-scale brush "clean-up" burns in
September (hint, hint). If you're going to be in the vicinity of St. Williams/Turkey Pt. in
Norfolk Co. call Peter Carson at 519-586-3985. Jeremy Kerr, a TEA member and grad. student
at York, would also appreciate your reports of any and all insects encountered in Oak Savanna
type habitats. Call Jeremy at 736-2100 ext. 22663.
2) Phil will lead a "simply-for-the-fun-of-it" excursion to old haunts in Peterborough County on
Father's Day, Sunday, June 19th. Expect to meet Phil's Dad!! Specific points of interest will
include the edges of the Cavan Swamp and the environs around Trent University (especially the
Nature Sanctuary and edges of the Canal). This will be a joint excursion with the Peterborough
Field Naturalists. We'll meet at 9:00 am for breakfast at the MacDonalds at the comer of the
Queensway and Lansdowne St. W. (take Hwy 35/115 to Peterborough, exit at the Queensway,
you can't miss it). Bring a lunch, remember the Muskol and the sunblock, who knows where
we'll end up!! Some intrepid souls may want to extend their trip to take in the Twin Lakes area
for Colias interior (the Pink-edged Sulphur) and/or Hemaris diffinis (the Snowberry Clearwing
Hummingbird moth), both of which are reasonably common in mid- to late-June...
3) Jim Kamstra and the Durham Region Field Naturalists are conducting a butterfly count again
this year in the area from Oshawa north to Lake Scugog and would welcome any TEA members
who wish to participate. This count will take place on Sunday, June 26th (with a post-count
pot-luck afterwards), call Jim at 905-985-4497 for further info.
4) Tom Mason has agreed to (once again) lead the TEA counts of the North Don Valley and the
Rouge Valley. Details are exactly the same as last year (meet for the morning count at 8:30 am



at the Trailor Park in the Rouge Valley on Old Kingston Rd. (Hwy. 2) just east of Port Union
Road and the MacDonalds and for the afternoon count at 1:00 pm in the parking lot at the north­
west corner of Leslie and Sheppard~ but check the lunch crowd at the MacDonalds on the south
side of Sheppard, west of Leslie, for wandering lepidopterists). The count will take place on
Friday~ July 1st. (what else are you going to do on a Statutory holiday? - you can't shop!!).
Please note also that our Secretary~ Nancy van der Poorten, has agreed to organize the count
results and submit them to NABA for inclusion in their yearly report. A charge of $2 is required
of count particpants who would like their names listed as part of the official count team~ similar
to the Christmas Bird Count set-up. Please call Tom (Zoo: 416-392-5972~ Home: 905-839­
6764) to confirm your attendance/participation in the count.
5) Michael and Nancy van der Poorten are leading a trip to Branchton~ a productive area near to
Cambridge~ on Saturday~ July 16th. Call Michael at 416-466-9013 for further info. and to
arrange a meeting time and place.

************************************************************************************

Remember to REGISTER (to date~ no-one has!!) for the Mottled Duskywing
(Erynnis martialis) hot-line. Call Bill Lamond at 519-756-9546. Call NOW!!

************************************************************************************

I spoke to Past-President John Eberlie today (May 19th). For those of you who were not aware~ John
had a rather severe "lower aortic aneurism" which required hospitalization~ first locally in Cobourg, then
at Toronto General. He credits TGH for keeping him going. He's now facing a long convalescence
period which will severly curtail his hopes to rear Mitoura grynea (the Olive Hairstreak) this summer.
A blow to "WIDE" is a blow to the TEA. Our heartfelt hopes of a swift and complete recovery go out
to John. He was confident enough to tell me he would see us at the September meeting. Now that I can
look forward to.



34 Seaton Drive,

Aurora, Ontario,

Canada, L4G 2Kl.

Greetings to all T.E.A. members:

Our new seas0!1 ofmeetings will be starting in September as usual and the accomodations have been

booked for the following dates:

1994 Saturday September 24th

Saturday October 22nd

Saturday November 26th

1995 Saturday January 28th

Saturday February 25th

Saturday March 25th

Saturday April 22nd

Please Note: our meetings will now be held in the Multi-Room on the main floor ofthe Planetarium­

starting at 1:00 p.m. promptly.

Ifyou have any queries, please call Alan Hanks at (905) 727-6993.

******************



TORONTO
ENTOMOLOGISTS'

ASSOCIATION

______________PHONE

Renewal o£lApplication for Membership in the Toronto Entomologists' Association for the 94/95 Season

NAME

ADDRESS _

______________CODE

FEE - $20 ($10 for Students) ENCLOSED

Publications Purchased

Cheque or Money Order Total

Please return the whole form to:

A.I. Hanks, 34 Seaton Drive, Aurora, Ontario, Canada L4G 2Kl

Ifyou know anyone else who may be interested in the Association, please have them contact any member

of the Executive.

PRESIDENT:

VICE-PRESIDENT:

TREASURER

Phil Schappert

Duncan Robertson

Alan J. Hanks

**********

(905 - 832-6206)

(613 - 542-6142)

(905 - 727-6993)




